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Thursday, April 11th

07:25 a.m., Officers responded to the intersection of Vine and Webster St. for a report of a firearm located near a tree. Officers arrived and determined the firearm to be a bb gun. Officers secured the bb gun.

09:02 a.m., Officers responded to the 1500 block of Calhoun St. for a report of a possible burglary. Upon Officers arrival they determined the person lived there and had to get in through a window. No report was taken.

10:38 a.m., Officers responded to the 200 block of Washington St. for a report of a vehicle driving in a careless and imprudent manner. Officers were unable to locate the vehicle.

11:44 a.m., Officers responded to the intersection of US 65 Highway and 190 Highway for a report of traffic lights malfunctioning. Officers watched the lights for a period of time and determined the lights were working properly.

02:57 p.m., a citizen called the Chillicothe Police Department with questions for an Officer. Officers answered the citizen’s questions.

04:05 p.m., Officers patrolling near the intersection of Highland Ave. and Calhoun St. witnessed a motor vehicle crash. It was determined that no damage had been done and neither party wanted a police report.

04:37 p.m., Officers responded to the 400 block of Vine St. for a report of a domestic disturbance. Officers arrived on scene and deescalated the situation. Both parties separated for the day. A domestic 12 hour report was taken.

05:01 p.m., Officers responded to the 10 block of Jackson St. for a report of an open door. Officers attempted to make contact with the homeowner but were unsuccessful. Officers shut the door.

06:39 p.m., Officers responded to the 500 block of Mohawk Dr. for a report of theft. Officers took a report and the investigation is currently ongoing.

09:39 p.m., Officers patrolling observed a suspicious male at a closed business in the 600 block of 2nd St. Officers made contact with the male. Officers advised the male to leave the property of the closed business.

10:30 p.m., Officers conducted a follow up in the 900 block of Fredrick St. in reference to a theft that occurred in the 1000 block of Graves St. The follow up resulted in the arrests of a male and female suspect involved with theft. Both the male and female were issued citations for stealing and released with a court date.

 Officers conducted traffic stops, business checks and responded to 83 calls for service on Thursday, April 11th, 2024.





